Monthly Report to FVCC Board of Trustees

Human Resources

March 24, 2014

ACTIVITIES:

· Searches completed:

· Accounts Receivable Clerk, Business Services – Eden Franchi
· Art faculty – Susan Guthrie
· Anatomy and Physiology faculty – Charles Taylor 
· Searches in progress:
· Clinical Resource Registered Nurse
· Curriculum Development Specialist
· Program Director, Surgical Technology
· Business, Faculty
· Adjunct Instructors – Engineering, Statistics, Math, Science, Health Science, Social Sciences, Humanities, Business, Occupational Trades
· Teachers’ Retirement contribution rates for employers will be increasing again this year.  Effective July 1, 2014, contribution rates for active employees will increase from 8.47% to 8.57% and for working retirees from 9.85% to 10.95%.  In July 2013 the rates increased from 7.47% to 8.47% for actives and 0% to 9.85% for working retirees.  

· Medical benefit rates for active employees will experience a 5.5% aggregate increase for FY15.  The MUS_EB employer share is anticipated to increase approximately $80 per eligible employee.

· Deb and Kathy will be attending the Campus Benefit Representatives meeting on March 26 and 27 to learn more about upcoming benefit changes prior to Open Enrollment.  

· Karen was a guest lecturer in a UGF education class on March 3. 

· Faculty negotiations have been opened for FY 15 and the next session is scheduled for Wednesday, March 19.  

· Eligible professional employees have voted in favor of allowing FY15 retirees to participate in the Voluntary Employee Beneficiary Association (VEBA) program. Membership in the group is determined by an employee’s age at the end of the fiscal year and years of service with FVCC.  The program permits unused cashed-out sick leave to be contributed tax free into a VEBA health reimbursement account upon retirement.  

· WellCheck health screenings are scheduled for Kalispell on March 19, 20 and May 15.  Additional screening opportunities have been scheduled to promote the value of WellCheck health screenings.  Beginning July 1, 2014, participants will be eligible for up to $500 in a Flexible Spending Account to encourage individual proactive health care and wellness efforts.  Tobacco Free assistance and Wellness Workshops will also be offered during the March events.  

· The ADP software upgrade kick-off was conducted on Wednesday March 5 to begin the planning process for the payroll changeover and implementation of a new time and accounting system.  

Monthly Report to FVCC Board of Trustees

Business Services

March 24, 2014 

Accomplishments:

· Fieldwork had been completed for financial audit.  Audit report will be presented at the March meeting 

New Initiatives:

· Assist with construction of greenhouse and instructional building for new farm program.

· Add furniture to campus student study areas.

· Upgrade Ceramics kiln room.

· Develop campus signage plan for building identification and directional signage for campus roads.  

· Planning biology lab renovations for summer. 

· Preparing bid documents for summer  parking lot and entry roadway renovations 

· Continued planning for needed renovations to the Occupational Technology Building for TAACCCT III grant activities.

· Prioritizing other summer renovation projects.
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Media Services and Management Information Systems

March 24, 2013

Accomplishments:

· The training disk image for the Siemens NX 9.0 system has been successfully built and installed, and is being readied for the May training deployment.

· The hardware infrastructure components for the campus systems authentication and the CAMS student information systems were reconfigured and upgraded for higher capacity and better performance.

Currently in the Middle of:

· Continued exploration and implementation of the Siemens PLM (Product Lifecycle Management) software products, in addition to the NX product.

· Classroom lecterns and staff computer replacements scheduled for this academic year, as per the computer replacement plan.

· Planning for the Computer Lab Replacements and Upgrades for the coming academic year, as per the computer replacement plan.

· Coordinating the computer lab software lists with instructor needs and textbook selections for the coming academic year.

Continuing Education Center

February 2014
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Continuing Education

· Over 5,000 hours of quality programming were delivered to 693 lifelong learners.

· Thirty-four community education classes began and forty-four students enrolled in non-credit online classes.  

· Five customized training sessions were provided for local employers.  Training subjects included computer, leadership, and industry specific skills.  

· Three Veterans Upward Bound (VUB) classes started: computer skills; writing and grammar; and math and algebra.  Leslie Beard hosted an evening orientation for any veterans interested or already registered in VUB. Attendees received information about the program and a tour of the Veterans center.  

· The second community lecture in the “50 Years of Wilderness” series, “Climate Change Effects on Landscapes and Ecosystems of Western Montana” was presented on Thursday, February 13; eighty people attended. 

· Several staff members attended a Veterans Workshop on February 13 to learn how to better serve veterans on campus.

· Staff provided support for the free Volunteer Income Tax Assistance program.

· Jodi Smith attended the accounting advisory committee and identified the potential to help market the FVCC payroll certificate to area businesses.

· Susie participated in Plum Creek’s Great Classrooms Grant selection process.

Economic Development

· Pete Wade and Susie Burch presented the Firearms Technology proposal to the New Program Review Committee.

· Susie, Jill Seigmund, and John Balsam attended the Bureau of Business and Economic Research (BBER) annual Outlook seminar.  Jill followed up with Greg Gianforte, founder of Right Now Technologies (purchased by Oracle) who expressed interest in speaking at FVCC at a future date.

· Susie, Jill and John met with economic, business, and community development partners at the BEAR meeting.

Entrepreneurship Center – Jill Seigmund

· Planned and executed successful Kalispell Mini Maker Faire.  More than 600 people attended the Faire, excluding exhibitors, presenters and volunteers.  Wrote guest column on Maker Movement for February 7 Sunday edition of Daily Inter Lake and participated in Maker Movement panel at Montana Library Association conference in Helena.

· Met with Tom Nitopi/NXGEN, Jen Frandsen/Old Town Creative, and Mike Kazmier/formerly of Avail TVN (now Vubiquity) on separate occasions to discuss development of business incubator in Flathead Valley.

· Delivered first Business Model Canvas workshop in collaboration with Mike Kazmier, and Kim Morisaki, MWED.  Six students participated.

· Began planning Startup Weekend Flathead in collaboration with Mike Kazmier, Ty Weber, and Montana West Economic Development staff.  The event is planned for September 19-21, 2014.

· Researched Walmart Foundation’s Job Ready, Willing and Able grant opportunity and convened meeting with Gail Whitney, DeAnn Thomas, and John Balsam to discuss possibilities for FVCC.

· Researched HP Life online training for entrepreneurs and participated in conference call with HP Life staff.

Small Business Development Center – John Balsam
· Met with 12 clients including several local businesses that represent ideal candidates for technology funding.

· Taught the first Reality Check class and the first Business Success Strategy 101 session and continued to work with two of the attendees on substantial projects. One of these opportunities resulted in a proposal to the Montana Board of Research and Commercialization Technology in collaboration with FVCC’s Dan Leatzow.

· Participated in monthly SBDC videoconference. Spent two days in Helena at Lead Center training followed by a day in Great Falls shadowing the SBDC Director. 

· Attended the first two sessions of Profit Mastery.

· Delivered radio interview on station 1180AM on February 12.

· Presented to Maarten Fischer’s multi-functional agriculture business class on creating business financial projections.
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Instruction and Student Services

March 2014

Accomplishments

Forty-five 7th graders from Troy visited FVCC during a Middle School Discovery Day held in February.

A number of campus tours were held in February students interested in integrated food systems, criminal justice, engineering, and surveying.

Spring graduation applications were due on February 26.  Two hundred fifty-three applications were received for 272 degrees and certificates.  Of the students graduating this spring, 14 students self-identified as being a veteran.  New this year, veterans will be recognized at commencement by a special honor cord.

Mick Stemborski sponsored a West African Drum and Dance presentation and workshop on February 28 with Bob Sherrick and Leslie Yancey. 

College for a Day was held on March 4 with approximately 600 juniors attending from our local high schools.

Two students—Andrea Bulik and Darrian Haynie—were recognized as members of Montana’s All Star Community College/Two-Year College 2014 All Academic Team at the Board of Regents meeting on March 6.

The monthly Flathead County Health Department information table was held on March 5.  A Colon Cancer Awareness Month information table was held on March 12 as well as a Kick Butts table on March 19.  

Seussville University was held on March 6th with 214 local second grade students from Elrod, Russell, Hedges, Swan River, and Trinity Lutheran elementary schools in attendance.  Twenty-two FVCC students volunteered to help make this service project a success.

The FVCC Reading Group discussed Girl with a Pearl Earring by Tracy Chevalier on March 19. 

So far, 265 students have participated in at least one intramural activity this year.  With the weather changing, outdoors activities will start up again with flag football beginning before spring break along with a double elimination basketball tournament, dodge ball, and cosmic bowling.  The second night skiing event was held on March 7. 

Approximately 200 Eagle Challenge cards have been distributed to students this semester.  Students receive a punch for attending various extracurricular activities and events.  Students completing an Eagle Challenge card receive a free latte card and are entered into a drawing for great prizes.  This first drawing will be held on March 24.

Over 230 seniors, age 65 and over, are enrolled in Senior Institute this spring.  We have 13 classes including Senior Passport to the World, Watercolor, Oil Painting, Ceramics, Birds of Northwest Montana, Civil War History, Glacier Park, Poetry, Creative Writing, Computer Basics, Yoga, Line Dancing, and Gardening.  Classes meet for two hours each Friday for six weeks.

The LCC Brown Bag lunch series is continuing this month with topics on how to choose your research topic wisely and Boolean Search, say What?  The faculty and staff are also persisting with their community outreach through meetings and presentations to local high school educational groups as well as economic development associations.
On March 24th the ABE program at LCC will hold its second HISET test for adults.  This replacement exam for the GED test has met with some resistance and adoption challenges but the people involved in the process are adapting quickly.  
The Lincoln County Works series concluded on March 12th.  The final project consisted of all eleven participants interviewing with local business managers and owners.  The immediate feedback was positive overall and at least one job recommendation has been made because of this.  The local Job Service, our Student Services Coordinator and our Works Coordinator combine efforts to help the participants with resume building skills, job search techniques and the culmination in mock interviews.  The campus recently made a shopping trip to local thrift stores and now has some shirts, coats and ties that men can wear to these interviews if they do not currently own a presentable interview outfit.  
The math department celebrated Pi Day on 3-14.  Laura VanDeKop accepted donations for slices of pie throughout the morning.  All proceeds go toward the Karen Longhart Math Education Memorial Scholarship fund.

The Committee on Accreditation for Emergency Medical Services Professions commended Kris Long for her efforts to produce an Annual Report that was accepted by the Committee with all outcome thresholds met.  Kris is the Program Director for the Paramedicine program which received national accreditation

Professional Development

Brenda Hanson attended a Student Affairs Officers meeting in Great Falls on March 5 in conjunction with the Board of Regents meeting.

Wendy Jeschke attended the Annual Compact Service Corps (CSC) Coordinator Meeting in Billings, February 27- March 1.  If the CSC program is funded for the next grant cycle, the program will add AmeriCorps service opportunities for student veterans – called SECond Mission.

Following renegotiation of our contract with D2L for our online Learning Management System (LMS), the college participated in a systems health check.  Working with a Solutions Engineer from D2L, Sarah Benedict and Connie Hitchcock spent more than 30 hours exploring and learning more about the system and how we can leverage it to benefit students and faculty.   Based on the recommendations from this process, we held two days of onsite training provided by a D2L Trainer.   This training was attended by more than 20 faculty members as well as both Instructional Technology Specialists.

Lincoln County Campus held a spring in-service on March 4th.  The majority of the staff was able to attend a day filled with team building exercises, conversation and planning about our future, and ended with a Fear Factor Feast.

Upcoming Events

The FVCC Spring Semester Blood Drive will be held on March 27.
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Institutional Research

March 17th, 2014

Accomplishments:

· Sent our “Office of Civil Rights” self-study to OCHE for their review. The OCR evaluators will be coming to campus on April 14th and 15th. They will be reviewing us to assure we comply with all federal anti-discrimination laws.
· Completed our annual submission for AACC’s Voluntary Framework of Accountability (VFA). Once the data is processed, we will have access to updated VFA dashboards.
· Worked with the Enrollment Management Committee to develop guidelines for concurrent enrollment classes (FVCC classes taught on local high school campuses). The guidelines outline our procedures for ensuring the quality of the classes and will allow us to market a set list of classes to local high schools.
· Modeled risk factors for academic probation for the Retention Committee. Younger student, students taking a full credit load, and students who did poorly in high school are more at risk of ending up on academic probation.
Ongoing Initiatives:

· Working with President Karas and Chuck Jensen on initial enrollment projection for the upcoming legislative session. 
· Finalizing an RFP for four-year campuses interested in offering Bachelor’s degree programs at FVCC’s proposed Higher Education Center.
· I will be participating in a year-three virtual accreditation visit next week for a peer college in Washington.
· We have received the survey materials that will allow us to administer the Community College Survey of Student Engagement (CCSSE). We are hopeful the CCSSE will give us insights into our students’ behaviors and allow us to be more focused in our student retention efforts.
Institutional Advancement
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Foundation
· Alumni & Ambassadors spring luncheon, focusing on art programs, held Tuesday, March 11th. 

· Frank Garner, class of 1995, was selected as 2014 Distinguished Alumni of the Year.

· Alumni & Ambassadors hosted a reception for FVCC Art Department art show on Thursday, March 13th.

· Foundation Board met on Thursday, March 13.  Scholarship disbursements for 2014-15 and an FY2014 operating budget were approved by the board.  Presentations to the board by faculty included an update on the manufacturing programs by Dan Leatzow and the Biotechnology research and national NSF conference attended by Dr. Ruth Wrightsman and student Justin Vetch partially  funded by a Foundation Enhancement Grant.

· Staff set meeting in late March with Fun Beverage to plan for Festival of Flavors 2014.

· Staff met  with Rande Simon and Carol Bibler to set dates and begin planning for 2014 Bibler Home and Gardens tours.  Spring tours are set for May 10 and 11 and May 17 and 18.  Summer tours are scheduled for July 21-25.  

· Sponsorship letters and save the date cards were sent for the 2014 Festival of Flavors events including the Casablanca Dinner on April 12, a special Napa dinner with Chef Dominic Orsini from Silver Oaks Cellars TBA in July and the signature event, the fall Festival scheduled for September 26 - October 4 (Grand Wine Tasting at the Hilton Garden Inn).

· President Jane Karas continues to meet with individual private donors and will host a luncheon in late April on campus for key donors to provide an update on the college.

· Plans for the President’s Dinner, scheduled for May 15, are underway.  Invites will go out soon.

· New Scholarship fund established:

· Bigfork Center for the Performing Arts Foundation Performing Arts Scholarship - to benefit students with an interest in theater.

Communications, Marketing and Web Activities
· Orchestrated Graduation Matters Montana press conference presented by Montana State Superintendent Denise Juneau March 12

· Tara Roth, Katie White and Sally Johnson attended the National Council of Marketing and Public Relations annual conference for community college professionals in New Orleans March 18-21.

· Presented a recommendation from the Student Email Committee to move forward with implementing Google as the college’s student email system, effective fall semester 2014; the new system will launch will a soft roll out this spring and summer with students of select faculty and will follow with an all-student launch this fall.

· Initiated an e2Campus emergency notification test and launched an internal communications campaign to promote students and employees to sign up for the service

· Created promotional materials (ads, posters, flyers) for the Honors Symposium lecture series

· Produced the Continuing Education Summer Schedule of Non-credit courses to be mailed to all Flathead Valley Residents in mid-April.

· Created postcards for Festival of Flavors/Casablanca Dinner

· Created posters for the various events: Student Government activities- Clover Hunt and FVCC’s Got Talent; Multicultural event: Freedom Train choir and others

· Assisted with Editing/design/layout of the Navigator Guide

· Assisted Mercury New staff with InDesign training

· Implemented new email list signup functionality to increase conversions

· Continued development of new FVCC Research Conference website

· Began comprehensive Search Engine Optimization analysis of college website

· Began “Crunch” project to reduce the number of non-essential pages and information on the college website

· Developed strategic plan and initiatives for FVCC marketing to share with executive staff

· Worked with facility staff to draft ideas for on-campus signage for executive staff review

· Coordinated PR efforts with Daily Inter Lake for feature stories on FVCC intramurals and on the University of Montana production of “Book of Days” which featured five former FVCC theatre students.

· Coordinated PR efforts with The Flathead Beacon for feature story on Conrad Rauscher’s classroom projects:  the open source textbooks being created for college writing as well the Chromebooks that are available for students to rent.

· Held first meeting with marketing advisory committee.

· Executed marketing plan for 2014 Flathead Valley Job Fair.

